Strategy and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Suggested topics for the work programme.

Crime and Disorder:

Crime continues to be a major priority both locally as well as nationally.

A key concern raised by members of the public is that they do not feel or believe that crime rates in Salford are decreasing.

One of the main issues repeated throughout the evidence gathering for the Regeneration Commission is that crime and anti-social behaviour is one of the main factors to undermine an area.  

I suggest this be included on the work programme as an in-depth piece of work to be undertaken by a sub group.

Suggested aspects of crime and disorder that could be explored further:

· Scope and scale of crime; assess how well our services are performing, is the partnership fulfilling its responsibilities?

· CCTV – effectiveness, beneficiaries, extent of coverage in the city and occurrence of crime, identified best practice.

· Public reassurance; policing in the community, role of neighbourhood wardens & success of neighbourhood watch schemes.

· Anti-social behaviour orders – effectiveness and comparisons with other local authorities.

· Alcohol related crime – to what extent does excessive alcohol lead to a person committing a crime, consider the Salford alcohol strategy.

· Hate crime: mechanisms for reporting incidents, responding and supporting victims of hate crime – comparative to other authorities.

· Examine existing practice in supporting and protecting witnesses in actions initiated under the Crime and Disorder Strategy.
· How well are crime and disorder issues integrated into all Directorates within the City Council?
· Domestic violence refuge centres provided or supported by the authority.
· Greater Manchester Against Crime (GMAC) – business partnership group tackling crime and disorder problem areas.

Next steps:

1. Agree aspects to be considered.

2. Agree sub group membership.

3. Scrutiny Support to compile draft term of reference for the sub group to agree.

4. Scrutiny Support to coordinate sub group meetings.

I also envisage organising visits within Salford to enable members of the sub group to talk with staff and community representatives and to other local authorities to provide a valuable insight into another authority's approach to tackling crime and disorder. 

Karen Lucas

Scrutiny Support Officer

October 2004.

PAGE  
1

